ISRP Comments/Question: Fund with high priority.

The proposal does not describe in adequate detail, however, potential adverse side effects of the proposed action, limiting factors in the tributaries, and a summary of the Corps of Engineers engineering and environmental assessment efforts. This project should require a favorable environmental assessment and engineering plan before implementation. 

Habitat restoration criteria are discussed only in general terms. Is it assured that naturally occurring fish populations from the Clatskanie would populate the Westport Slough? If so, over what time period? Would supplemental plantings be required? Would the release of built-up toxins and sediments from the slough affect water quality or aquatic biota in the river, and if so, with what result?

Are there other factors (other than the plugged slough) that lead the Clatskanie River to be on the 303d list? Do those factors limit the benefits of the proposed reconnection? Similarly, are the 24 miles of salmonid habitat in tributaries to the slough limited only by fish passage problems, or are there other water quality concerns? What is the basis for the statement (Page 9) that expected results will be improved water circulation and flow? Have flows through the culvert/slough been estimated? Will fish movement through the culvert be possible? Has sediment transport modeling been done? Will flow through the slough be sufficient to mobilize sediments?

Response: It is confusing that the ISRP had significant concerns with this project, yet rated it with a strong recommendation for funding. The concerns raised by the ISRP were also considered by the Lower Columbia subregional team (SRT) during their review process, which resulted in a poor ranking among the projects proposed for this subbasin. The SRT uses consistent criteria to rank projects and this proposal failed to meet a significant number of those criteria. The SRT stands by its recommendation and agrees that this work could potentially provide benefits in this area; however, the SRT is assigned a limited budget and within this group of projects, this proposal is not identified as a management priority for FY2000 because of the numerous concerns identified by the SRT and the ISRP.
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